






































Esperanza Cyber Charter School 

Board Retreat of Trustees Meeting 

Zoom Meeting 

Thursday, December 17th, 2020  

3:30 PM 

 

 

Board Members Present: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. 

Carmen Rocha, Dr. David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 

Board Members Absent: Rev. Luis Cortes, Ms. Carmen Torres 

 

Staff/ Management Present: Rev. Danny Cortes, Mr. Greg Artman, Dr. Jon Marsh, Ms. 

Jasmina Campos-Rivera, Mr. Joseph Papeika, Mr. John Madden, Mr. Artemio Rodriguez, Mr. 

Daniel Schroeder, Ms. Maryelis Santiago, Mr. Drew Laskowski, Mr. Zachary Devlin, Ms. 

Stephanie Woughter, Mr. Anthony Roman, Mr. Walter Toliver 

 

 

Welcome/Greetings  

Rev. Magaly Martinez welcomed all and called the meeting order at 3:33pm.  

 

Approval of Minutes 

It was pointed out that the title of the minutes document from our last meeting included an 
incorrect date, which will need to be changed. 

Rev. Magaly Martinez, called a motion to approve the October 29, 2020 Board Meeting minutes.  

Mrs. Judy Torres-Lynch moved. Ms. Carmen Infante seconded.  

The vote went as follows: 

Yeas: Magaly Martinez, Jorge Calixto, Carmen Infante, Carmen Rocha, David Hurtado, Judy 
Torres-Lynch, Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

PRESENTATIONS AND REPORTS 

Midyear Goals Update 



Dr. Jon Marsh presented an update on our midyear goals. Because the Department of Education 
has been changing their direction on a regular basis, we are still working on locking down our 
CSI plan for the year. Mr. John Madden shared a brief overview of our current CSI goals, which 
are broken into Elementary and 6-12 goals. The board will receive an analysis of the tests we 
have completed in January. 

Elementary  

Mr. Zach Devlin discussed a new academic referral program which helps us identify students 
that may be struggling with attendance, classroom engagement, or language barrier, and reach 
out to the family to discuss their needs and possible interventions.  

Mr. Devlin also shared that we have implemented an Elementary newcomer course, where an 
ELD teacher will pull our newcomer students (currently 15) into a separate classroom every day 
to revie  

Secondary  

Mr. Joseph Papeika every employee has 
8-10 families with whom they make contact every week. We are using this to build relationships 

 comments.  

Mr. Papeika also discussed our new Health and PE curriculum in response to social and 
emotional challenges that our students and their families are facing during this time. We wanted 
to make the board aware, as some of the topics are potentially sensitive.  

Instructional Support  

Mr. John Madden made the board aware of the upcoming cyclical monitoring of the Special 
Education Department by PDE, which happens every few years. This includes compliance 
checks (dates for IEPs and evaluations) and surveys of parents, students, and teachers.  

He also shared that the US Dept. of Education is insisting that Access testing for ELD students 
will take place in-person in the spring, from February until mid-March. We plan to use our new 
space in the building but will have to consider safety procedures and how many people we can 
have in the building at one time.  

Instructional Coaching  

Mr. Greg Artman shared that we are moving into our second phase of instructional coaching, 
which is focused on one-to-one support between coaches and teachers and on meeting school 
goals. 

Family & Community Relations  
 



Ms. Maryelis Santiago shared that the FACE department has been working on engagement, 
hosting various events, and attending outside community meetings to get information for our 
families. They have been working closely with Impacto and have published three articles so far 
this year.  
 
Operations  

 

Ms. Jasmin Campos-Rivera shared an update on the Puerto Rico project. The team recently met 
with PMA, the law firm that we hired to help us make sure that we are compliant, to discuss 
questions pertaining to HR, finance, and mandated holidays. It was determined that we will need 
to add an addendum to our employee staff policy.  
 
School Mint is a new enrollment software that we are requesting approval for. It works with our 
SIS, and it will greatly improve the ease of the enrollment process for both us and our families.  
 

CEO Report 
 
Dr. Jon Marsh shared that Act 136 recently passed, and this will give us some freedom in the 
area of emergency certifications and expired certifications. We are also using this to pressure our 
CSI team to help us get the Puerto Rico staff certified, which they have offered to do.  
 
Dr. Marsh mentioned that the school districts are pushing for a reduction of cyber charter school 
payments to fund the districts that are struggling financially due to Covid. 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 
The Consent Agenda Items Include: 
 
Alemar Consulting, Inc.  
 
Rev. Magaly Martinez recommend the Board approve the Alemar Consulting Agreement.  
 
Mrs. Judith Torres-Lynch moved to accept the contract. Mr. Jorge Calixto seconded. 
 
The vote went as follows:  
Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Dr. 
David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

FINANCE 

2019-20 Financial Audit 

Mr. Eric Strauss, a CPA from WithumSmith+Brown, PC, reviewed and explained the 2019-20 
financial audit reports. He noted that if ECCS plans to include these audited financials in any 



annual reports, WithumSmith+Brown, PC must review those reports before they are published to 
make sure the information is consistent with their original report. 

Rev. Magaly Martinez recommended the approval of the 2019-20 ECCS Draft Audit Report. 

Ms. Amanda Roman moved to accept the report. Dr. David Hurtado seconded. 
 
Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Dr. 
David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

Executive Session Announcement 

The board met with Mr. Eric Strauss for an executive session. 

Monthly Financial Statements 

Mr. Artemio Rodriguez reviewed the financial statement as of October 31, 2020. 

The Philadelphia School District still owes us some back payments. They planned to keep the 
payments flat (based on last year  EOY ADM) until January or February and then start making 
the back payments.  

Dr. Marsh reminded the group that this budget was based on an ADM of 600, but our current 
ADM is 796. Covid makes it difficult to predict enrollment moving forward. 

Rev. Magaly Martinez recommended the approval of the September and October Monthly 
Financial Statement as presented. 

Mrs. Carmen Rocha moved to accept the statement. Ms. Amanda Roman seconded. 
 
Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Dr. 
David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

NEW BUSINESS 

Lease Amendment Floor 

Dr. Marsh discussed our lease for the space on the first floor. We recently found out that instead 
of doing a lease for the new space on the first floor, we will need a lease amendment to our 
previous lease from 2012 to include 6,500 square feet on the ground floor of the property located 
at 4231-61 North 5th Street pending legal review. Mr. Walter Toliver added that because of 
timing, it made more sense to amend the existing lease instead of starting a new lease because we 



are refinancing the bonds. The main difference is that the term of the lease will be extended 7 
years so that it runs for the full term of the bonds, in addition to including the 6,500 square feet 
on the ground floor. 

Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch asked if she should abstain from the vote, as she is on the parent board, 
and Mr. Toliver confirmed that she should. Rev. Cortes suggested that Dr. David Hurtado should 
abstain as well, because the College is a sub-program corporately of NEI. Mr. Toliver confirmed 
that he should abstain. 

The group discussed the changes needed to the verbiage of the approval below, as it also needs to 
include the 7-year extension; it originally only mentioned the addition of the 6,500 square feet, 
prior to the other changes being made. 

Rev. Magaly Martinez recommended the approval of the amendment to the 2012 lease to include 
a 7-year extension of term and 6,500 square feet on the ground floor of the property located at 
4231-61 North 5th Street pending legal review and authorize the execution of the amendment by 
Dr. Jon Marsh, CEO. 

Mrs. Carmen Rocha moved to approve the amendment. Ms. Carmen Infante seconded. 
 
Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Ms. 
Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: Dr. David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch 

Emergency Instructional Time Template 

Dr. Marsh explained that this is a document that came out in the summer and was intended for 
brick-and-mortar schools, but cyber schools are being required to sign it as well. It is asking us to 
state that we will meet the instructional time requirements even though we are in an online 
environment.  

Rev. Magaly Martinez recommended the approval of the Emergency Instructional Time 
Template as presented. 

Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch moved to approve the amendment. Ms. Carmen Infante seconded. 
 
Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Dr. 
David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

SchoolMint 

Dr. Marsh noted that we were previously considering using SalesForce, which is more of a 
business tool than an educational tool. 



Rev. Magaly Martinez recommended the Board approve the SchoolMint contract for $15,547. 

Mr. Jorge Calixto moved to approve the contract. Dr. David Hurtado seconded. 

Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Dr. 
David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

PERSONNEL ACTIONS 

Rev. Magaly Martinez recommended the Board approve a personnel action as presented. 

Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch moved to approve the personnel action. Ms. Amanda Roman seconded. 

Yea: Rev. Magaly Martinez, Mr. Jorge Calixto, Ms. Carmen Infante, Mrs. Carmen Rocha, Dr. 
David Hurtado, Ms. Judy Torres-Lynch, Ms. Amanda Roman 
Nays: 0 
Abstentions: 0 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:27 p.m. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 






































